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Agreed Board of Management Report
September 12th 2024
· The Child Safeguarding and Risk Assessment statement was reviewed and ratified by the Board of Management. Child Safeguarding Checklist for review was also carried out. Copies will be emailed to the Parents Association, the school Patron and all staff. It will be posted on the School website also. A copy of the Child Safeguarding and Risk Assessment statement can be found inside the main door and is available in hard copy from Brigid or Kim in the office.
· Padraig Farrell is in the role of Designated Liaison Person and Kathleen Quinn is in the role of Deputy Designated Liaison Person.
· We would like to welcome back the children and we look forward to working with all families in the academic year ahead. It has been a good start to the year and we wish all those working with the children all the very best in the year ahead.

· The Board welcomed the 34 Junior Infants into the school. We also welcome their families and hope you enjoy your time in St Oliver’s.


· The Board of Management would like to commend all the work ongoing in the school. Sport has started up again and the many clubs such as Chess Club and Science Club are about to begin. We welcome back our music teacher Alun Smyth who will continue to teach recorder and ukulele to the children from 3rd to 6th Class. We also look forward to initiatives such as the Say Yes to Language programme, BLAST Arts programme and visits from various different speakers throughout the year.

· The children in the Caterpillar Room and Butterfly Room have started back for the year. We are particularly proud of the work that has been done to put resources in place for these children and it is our commitment as a school community to integrate the children in both classes in school life as much as possible.


· The Board wish to advise that admissions for the 2025/2026 academic year will open on October and encourage all parents to be vigilant for the opening of our admissions window

· The Board wish to thank our secretaries, cleaners and caretaker for all their dedicated work in having the school looking so well for the children’s return to school.


· The school has been approved Emergency Funding in respect of a section of our school fence and the roof of our school hall. This is great news as it will improve the educational environment for our children. Both projects are now in a preparatory phase. 

· The children in 2nd, 3rd *& 6th Class will attend a special mass in St Mary’s Church on Monday September 16th to celebrate the visit of the Reliquary of Blessed Carlo Acutis.
Padraig Farrell
Secretary to the Board of Management
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